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Volunteer Appreciation Shabbat - June 2, 2018 
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American Red Cross 

 

 

Blood Drive 

Faithful Neighbors 

At Temple Israel 

Sandler Hall 

 

Sunday, February 4, 2018 

9:30 AM to 2:30 PM 

 

Please call  

1-800-RED CROSS  

(1-800-733-2767) or visit 

redcrossblood.org and  

enter: TIsrael to schedule 

an appointment 
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Dr. Barry Einhorn 

Daniel Gordon 

Steve Sandler 

Richard Saunders 

TEMPLE ISRAEL 

 

• Founded in 1953 • 

 

7255 Granby Street 

Norfolk, VA 23505 

Office Phone:757-489-4550 

Fax: 757-489-3425 

 

Affiliated with the 

United Synagogue of 

Conservative Judaism 

 

Dr. Michael E. Panitz ............. Rabbi 

* Isaac Danker ...... Cantor Emeritus 

Dr. Reuven Rohn…..Gabbai Rishon 

Lois Einhorn .............. Gabbai Sheni 

 

OFFICERS OF 

THE CONGREGATION 

Jonathan Longman ............President 

Currently Vacant……….V.P. for  

                                 Administration                                                                         

Currently Vacant ...................... V.P.  

           Fundraising and Membership 

Currently Vacant……………...V.P.  

                Community and Outreach 

Dr. Steven Becker  ................... V.P.  

         Education and Young Families 

Lenny Levine ................... Secretary 

Miriam Blake…………….Treasurer 

Dr. Leigh Baltuch...............President,  

                    Temple Israel Foundation 

* Julian Rashkind .... Honorary President 

(* of blessed memory) 

 

TRUSTEES 

 

 

 

 

 

TEMPLE STAFF 

Nancy Tucker 

………....Executive Director 

Tammy Conklin 

 ............... Executive Assistant 

Anthony Wilson 

…....Head of  Building Maint.  

Kirk Turner 

....…Building Maint. Services 

Bulletin Editor  

Tammy Conklin 

Dr. Barry Einhorn 

 

Daniel Gordon 

 

Steve Sandler 

 

Richard Saunders 

THE DIFFERENTLY ABLED and THE STRUCTURE OF MY FAITH 

 

             [Note to my readers: I am offering these reflections in this month’s 

column, because on Shabbat morning, February 17, we will be devoting our 

efforts to “Disabilities Awareness”.  Please join us for that worship service 

and for the presentation by our own congregant, Shirley Confino-Rehder.  

Shirley has perspectives deepened by a lifetime of advocacy on behalf of the 

disabled to share with us.—Rabbi Michael Panitz] 

             The realization that Sheila and I were engaged in the life task of  

raising a differently-abled child came gradually. When our first-born was  

delayed in achieving certain developmental milestones, we were concerned, went for testing, and wrestled 

with the reports.  At first I thought that the issue was one of catching up with normal child development. 

Only over time did I realize that our child, and by extension we, the parents ourselves, would be living very 

different lives from our prior expectations. 

             I am a person of faith, albeit—and this is important—of a non-fundamentalist kind of faith.  I do not 

believe that God turns you left or right to avoid the ice patch, let alone the mugger. I believe that God’s 

providence is more general than that. As a person cherishing that kind of faith, and as the parent of an  

exceptional child, I have some definite ideas about God and disabilities. These ideas differ from those of 

many other parents in a position analogous to mine, let alone to parents who have not walked my path. So I 

offer these thoughts, not to disrespect those who see life differently, but to bear my own witness: 

             I do not believe that anyone’s birth defect is God’s design. In fact, I think that it borders on the  

obscene to affirm that God deliberately chooses to give someone a defective body. 

             Many of the feel-good pieces of pop theology that circulate on the internet and fill the bookshelves 

of Christian and other bookstores are off the mark in precisely this way. They start with the claim (perhaps 

an unthinking claim) that God ordained that person “x” will be born with defect “y”, and then set about  

justifying it.  

            A currently popular version of this purported justification is the argument that the existence of such a 

person arouses compassion in others.  The disabled kid is at bat in a recreational softball game. He hits a pop 

up that ought to be an easy out. But the entire pick-up softball team in the field contrives to make enough 

throwing and catching errors so that that simple pop-up hit by the physically challenged kid ends up as an 

inside-the-park home run… Ain’t that grand! 

           But think for a minute: does that truly make it better? All those parents will go home, perhaps having  

exercised their faculty of compassion, and the disabled kid and his parents will go home to the challenges of 

their life. Is that an outcome worthy of a good and omnipotent God? 

           For all such arguments, my response is: if a person deliberately created a child, born to suffer and 

without any chance of fulfilling even an average human potential, for the purpose of teaching others  

compassion, we would rightly condemn such a Dr. Frankenstein, playing in such fashion with life.  I won’t 

hold God to a lower standard than that to which I hold people. 

             So my theological response to disabilities is not part of what I call “feel-good religion”. 

             The world is filled with accidents. Disabilities are often the results of such accidents.  My theology 

focuses on these questions:  In a world where God wants us to love one another, what are we to do about 

living in such a world? 

             It’s right for the adults on the softball team to give the disabled kid the rare pleasure of hitting an 

inside-the-park home run, but not because that makes everything better, or lets God off the hook.  It’s right 

because we are supposed to love each other. 

             The disabled are, by the fact of their existence, a call to conscience, again, not because God put them 

there for that purpose, but because God created us to have a conscience, and the suffering of the Other, from 

whatever source, ought to speak to us. 

             As a community of faith, we are not different from other communities in our being commanded to 

care for others. But having come together as in intentional community for the purpose of living out our faith, 

we have all the more reason to “get this right”, all the less excuse if we don’t. 

             The prophetic assertion, “My house is a house for all people”, was originally a call to monotheism in 

a pagan world. In today’s world, it needs to mean more than that; and among its added layers of meaning is 

the statement that a synagogue community needs to go the extra mile to celebrate those of different abilities, 

in order to be true to the name, “house of worship.” My family can attest to the success of Temple Israel in 

this regard.  But complacency is never justified. We always need to take the opportunities that present  

themselves in order to raise our consciousness to the following basic religious truth: 

             God’s image is within each of us.  That has nothing to do with our abilities. Those are blessings, but 

not the Image itself. The Image is equally present in every human. It is our task to train ourselves to  

recognize that image, and then to live our lives, and organize our communities, in keeping with that  

fundamental recognition. 

  

Shalom,   

 

Rabbi Michael Panitz 

A MESSAGE FROM THE RABBI 
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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 Hineni ---- I'm your new President.  So much to learn and so much to do.  Being 

aware of our congregation's needs, and working to fulfill those needs . . . looking after a 65 

year old building . . . learning more about our congregants . . . weekly meetings with the 

Rabbi . . .  meetings with board members.  I'm honored to be in this position to serve our  

congregation with the resolve to make us even stronger.  I look forward to getting both 

younger and seasoned members to fill officer positions and to serve on the Board of Directors 

for the upcoming term. 

 

 I want to give a special thank you to Cheryl Dronzck for her years of service and  

leadership as  President of Temple Israel.  I know Cheryl impressed many in our congregation 

with her spiritual side and intellect.   She has given me invaluable advice on taking over as President.  I count on 

her as well as all the other past presidents to be my “go to” people whenever I need advice. 

 

 What I'm hoping to achieve during my tenure as president is an increased membership.  Our case is, from 

what I understand, typical of many conservative congregations – an aging congregation many of whose children 

have moved out of the area.  In some cases they have married outside of Judaism and we welcome intermarried 

couples here at Temple Israel.  Also affecting ours, as well as all other conservative congregations, is a low  

Jewish birthrate in the U.S. 

 

 I look to each of you to become a membership ambassador for Temple Israel.  Therefore, if you know 

someone who is unaffiliated, unhappy in their shul or is looking for a place of spirituality and comfort, bring 

them to a Shabbat service.  Many of our newer members have told us that the welcoming friendliness they found 

at Temple Israel is what made them join our ranks.  The warmth and scholarship of our Rabbi Panitz can't help 

but impress and keep them here! 

 

 So perhaps you'll make a call!  Here are some upcoming Shabbat services where I hope to see you and 

that may serve as welcoming entrees for perspective new members to come to our temple. 

 

• Our Shabbat service on February 3rd will be honoring seniors during Beth Sholom Village's Annual     

Kahbaid Weekend.  The event is called “Wisdom of the Ageless” and will focus on the 5th commandment 

to “honor thy father and mother.” 

 

• Second Saturday, February 10th will focus on the 613 commandments or Mitzvot in the Torah.  There are 

248 positive commandments (do's) and 365 negative commandments (do not's). 

 

• Shabbat Service on February 17th will focus on  “Disabilities Awareness.” Please note Rabbi Panitz's   

column. 

 

• A Scholar and Beer!!  For our Shabbat service on March 24th, we will be having a Scholar-in-Residence, 

Dr. Joshua Kulp's Discussion and a Beer Making Demo by Nathan Brauner. 

 

Please save the date of April 29th for our annual Spring Fundraiser.  Exciting news to follow! 

 

See you in Shul! 

 

Jonathan S. Longman 
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Purim - Thursday 1st 

Shushan Purim - Friday 2nd 

Rabbi Panitz sponsoring kiddush IHO the 100th birthday of his father 

Second Saturday - Saturday 10th 

Scholar-in-Residence, Dr. Joshua Kulp’s Discussion &  

Beer Making Demo by Nathan Brauner at Temple Israel - Saturday 24th 

Search for Chametz - Thursday 29th 

Passover, First Seder - Friday 30th 

Passover - Friday, March 30th thru Saturday, April 7th 

Kahbaid Shabbat - Saturday 3rd 

De Mommas and De Poppas Show at Beth Sholom - Sunday 4th 

Second Saturday - Saturday 10th 

Disabilities Awareness Shabbat - Saturday 17th 

Temple Israel Office Closed for President’s Day - Monday 19th 

Religious School Purim Carnival at Temple Israel - Sunday 25th 

Purim & Megillah Reading- Wednesday 28th 

It’s our Spring Fundraiser 

 

Thanks for the Memories... 

The Best is Yet to Come! 

 

Come out and celebrate with  

the Hotcakes Band,  

the East Coast’s #1 Dance Band 

 

More details to follow 

 

4/29/2018 
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TORAH AT THE BEACH  

     SECOND MONDAY of each month at 7:30 pm.   

 

Come out from the cold and come to Torah at the Beach! We always have a warm atmosphere, warm friends and a great  

discussion led by Rabbi Panitz. He is continuing the discussion topic, “THE DAY BEFORE YESTERDAY: The Jewish World 50 Years 

Ago” with this session focusing on American Jews and the Turbulent ‘60s. 

 

We were snowed in last month and Torah at the Beach was snowed out! We will be anxious to continue our studies this month.  

 

We will meet on February 12, 2018 at the home of Dee Dee and Meyer Chovitz. Mark your calendars now! 

 

Newcomers are always welcome!    Cookie Miles, Torah at the Beach Coordinator 

Temple Israel would like to acknowledge  

and thank these people  

for their volunteer activities for Temple Israel... 

 

 

 

 

Regular Minyanaires - for helping to make a minyan & 

assisting, now and then, prepping food in the kitchen 

 

Linda Baltuch, Lois and Barry Einhorn, Ted Kruger, Shirley Legum, and Ellie Lipkin  

 

Lois Einhorn - Gabbai Sheni 

 

Bobbie Fisher - writing Temple Israel’s Prayer for our Congregation 

 

Reuven Rohn - Gabbai Rishon 

 

Milcah Wade - writing Temple Israel’s Prayer for Healing 
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REMEMBRING JODIE RAFALOWITZ 

 

     Note from Rabbi Panitz:   One of the younger members of our community passed away in December and we mourn her loss. 

     Seven years ago, when Jodie was just celebrating the second anniversary of her affiliation with our congregation, she gave me a 

special gift: a creative short story in the form of a midrash. It is my privilege to share an abridgement of that story at this time. 

 

The Golden Joy by Jodie Rafalowitz 

 

     The call went out for stones. The time had come to build the temple. The believers sent their stone children to school. It was a very  

special school, devoted to teaching the children the beauty of worshipping God and the importance of the task that their parents and 

God were entrusting them with. Little Zahavah Alizah watched with envy each morning as the other stones went to school. Zahavah 

wanted to go to school too. She wanted to be important to God like the other rocks were. Her parents wouldn’t let her. They weren’t 

believers. 

 

     As Zahavah got older she did as her parents planned for her. She became a stone for man to sharpen his tools on. She got bumped, 

and chipped, and broken. Very, very broken. It saddened her to watch the progress being made on the temple. In fact, the building was 

nearly finished. She’d watched the rocks as they  were chosen with precision and care to fit perfectly in each position, or the temple 

wouldn’t be strong, unified and eternal. All the rocks realized how important this project was and worked together to build the  

beautiful temple that was now near its glorious completion. It was awe-inspiring for Zahavah to watch and disheartening to know that 

she wasn’t part of it when she so wanted to be. She didn’t want to sharpen tools anymore. She wanted to be part of the temple! 

 

     One day, while the man was sharpening his knife on Zahavah, she noticed some commotion at the temple site. It had distracted her 

so she got another bad nick. As soon as she could, Zahavah went over near the temple site. She spoke to Tzvi Leib, her friend from the 

special school who was waiting his turn to become part of the temple wall. He was the next stone to be placed: the final piece; the  

corner stone to hold the entire temple together. The final piece was nowhere in sight. None of the remaining rocks would fit. The rock 

for this final position needed to be cut and carved into a shape that no one had seen before. All of the specially trained rocks were 

nearly identical in form. None of them could possibly fit into this spot. A second call went out for stones to hurry and appear at the 

temple site. None of them fit either. Training someone new would take months, if not years! Cutting a stone would take some time. 

They needed someone immediately. 

 

     As the High Priest and his workers discussed their options, the Priest noticed something. He walked toward Zahavah slowly, at an 

even and cautious pace, yet full of hope. The closer he got to Zahavah the more he was drawn to her. The High Priest felt a strong 

spiritual connection to the chipped, bumped and bruised young woman. There was something special about this stone. No doubt.  

Zahavah hadn’t seen the High Priest approach and was startled. It’s not every day that a cast aside stone is in the presence of a High 

Priest. Tzvi introduced Zahavah to the High Priest. The High Priest addressed Zahavah directly, “Shalom, Zahavah. Were you  

educated with Tzvi to become part of the temple? I don’t recognize you.” “No, I wanted to. I’ve always wanted to be part of the  

temple. I’ve always wanted  to show God that I, too, can worship Him, be there for Him and our people,” Zahavah explained. “Come 

with me, Golden Joy. I want to show you something.” Zahavah was quite nervous but very excited. No one had been able to approach 

the temple unless they were part of the building team. She’d be the first lay person allowed near the temple itself. As she got closer, a 

beautiful serenity came over her. Instead of being nervous, she was now in awe of the power and sanctity of the temple. Her anxiety 

left her and in its place was reverence. When they finally got to the temple wall, the High Priest gave Zahavah a moment to take in 

what she was seeing and experiencing. She closed her eyes for a moment and when she reopened her eyes and acknowledged the High 

Priest again, Tzvi had left her side and had placed himself in the temple wall where he’d been trained to reside. “Zahavah, do you see 

the area that’s causing our problem?” She nodded. The High Priest continued, “do you see what I see?” Zahavah stared at the empty 

spot that was left when Tzvi placed himself beside it. She realized at that exact moment what she had to do. This is where she was 

meant to be, no matter what others thought. Her life wasn’t the path she had asked for but it was the path that was right for her. God 

had a plan for her all along. He needed Zahavah to live the life she did, acquiring just the right amount of bumps, bruises, and chips to 

fit where she was meant to fit. Zahavah took a deep breath and then literally leaped, with full force, into the final spot of the temple, as 

the High Priest beamed with pride. It was a perfect fit! The completion of the temple was waiting for the last nick so she’d be ready for  

the task God  had planned for her. Once Zahavah was completely in place, and the temple was complete, the temple began to glow a 

radiant golden aura, which pierced all of Jerusalem with its mighty strength and glory. As it all fell into place, with the golden aura 

shining on his face, the High Priest exclaimed, 

 

The stone rejected by the builders 

Has become the cornerstone. 

 

This is the doing of Adonai; 

It is marvelous in our sight. 

 

This is the day Adonai has made; 

Let us exalt and rejoice in it. 



Temple Israel Bulletin • Page 7 

 

 

Bailey -  

Our little treasure loved beyond measure  

Beverlee and Larry Tiger & Jennifer Peters 

 

Teaser and Merlin - 

Walking through heaven, tails intertwined 

Beverlee and Larry Tiger & Jennifer Peters 

 

MeGee and Greyson - 

Standing guard for us in heaven 

Beverlee and Larry Tiger & Jennifer Peters 

 

Cliffee and Kami - 

Curled up in the sunshine 

Beverlee and Larry Tiger & Jennifer Peters 

 

Pisa - 

Playing in heaven with Bea and Dave 

The Tiger Family 

 

Charlie Nachman - 

Always in our hearts 

Carolyn, Mark & Ricki 

 

Maxx Margulies - 

You were the sunshine of our lives.  

You’ll always be in our hearts 

Vivian and Burke Margulies 

 

Vega - 

The first star in our feline constellation 

The Panitz Family 

 

Nova - 

A new star in our firmament 

The Panitz Family 

 

Fliegle - 

A wing and an answered prayer 

The Panitz Family 

In Loving Memory of all of our non-human 

babies who have passed over  

the Rainbow Bridge 

Nancy Tucker and Brandon Metheny 

 

Panda - 

1972 - 1986 

Mark Solberg 

 

Puddles -  

1953 - 1966 

Mark Solberg 

 

Laila -  

Beloved family member 

Elihnu, Solomon, Arielle Flax 

 

Molly - 

Our spotty girl 

Rabbi Ellen Jaffe-Gill and Spencer Gill 

Martin and Karen  

Goldberg on the  

marriage of their 

son, David, to  

Jennifer Ohashi on 

Sunday,  

November 4, 2017.  

Jennifer is the 

daughter of  

Joellynn Wilner of  

Winchester, VA. 

Barry Einhorn. 

His design was 

selected for the 

cover of Temple 

Israel’s new Chai 

card (available 

soon). 

Our Pet Remembrance Board was dedicated in November 2017 at the annual Blessing of the Animals  

ceremony and is located between the Evelyn Eisenberg Atrium and Brody Auditorium. 

 

Here we can honor the memories of our cherished pets that have crossed the Rainbow Bridge. 

Plaques cost $75. Call the office for more information or to order your pet’s plaque. 

 

 

Below are the pets being honored and remembered to date: 



Temple Israel Bulletin • Page 8 

    
       
����������������	
���
����
������	������������������	��
����
�
����������������
�����������	�����	
�
������
�
����������
���
���������
���������� ��
�
������!����"#$�%��&
�
'�	���(
�)�

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*�����������������+
���	�
�������������	
�	�,	
����
�
��-�����
,
��,������
���������
��������.�������������
���������������	�������!/)���	
��
����
��������������������
�� 
��	
������������������
�����������	���������
� �  
���� �����
���������	�����������
��
�������	
�+
���	������)������	������������
����	�����	��������
���,�� ���������������
��
 �����
����	��	����
��
(�
��
������ ���
������������������ ���
(�
��
��
�����
+
���	������,�������  ����!��������,�������������
��
��
��)�
 

$�
��
���������0
��!�1����'!�. �
��!2������'!3, ���)�� ����456�578
/����� ��
��
�����)�

 

Beit Sefer Shalom (Kindergarten - Grade 7)   9:00 - 12:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kadima (Grades 6 - 8) Get-Together 

Sunday, January 11th 

 

For the rest of the Community Midrasha calendar go to www.templeisraelva.org 

and hover over “Learning”, then click “Beit Sefer Shalom School”.  

A link to the school is on the Beit Sefer Shalom School page.  

February 4th 

 

 

January 11th 

 

 

January 18th 

 

 

January 25th 

Pre-Purim after class 

party at TI 

JUNIOR CONGREGATION AT TEMPLE ISRAEL 

Meeting 10:30 am - 12:00 pm  

in the Swartz Memorial Library  
conducted by Sheila Panitz 

 

Saturdays, February 10th & February 24th 


